
21st October, 2018 - Year B 
 

29th SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME 

 
Dear Parishioners, 
 

1. Glory, Glory, Hallelujah 
In the Gospel Reading, James and John ask  
Jesus if they can sit on his right and on his left in 
his glory. The other ten apostles are indignant 
when they learn of it. 
 
In response to the apostlesô indignation, Jesus gives them a lesson on 
glory. On worldly views, the great ones are the rulers. On Jesusô view, 
the servants are the truly great ones. Real glory doesnôt come from 
lording it over others, but from serving others. Jesus is most glorious in 
his crucifixion, when he has lost everything but love. 
 
So Jesusô response to the indignation of the apostles shows us that 
they were thinking of glory as kingship. And they were indignant with 
James and John, because they thought that kind of kingship was what 
James and John were asking Jesus for. 
 
But notice that Jesus does not respond to James and John by  
explaining to them what true glory is. What Jesus says to James and 
John shows us what those two apostles were thinking, just as Jesusô 
response to the others shows us what they were indignant about. 
 
To James and John, Jesus says, ñCan you drink the cup that I drink?ò 
This is the cup that Jesus prayed might pass from him. It is his  
crucifixion. So James and John have the right idea of glory. They are 
not asking for thrones in heaven, as the other apostles think they are. 
They are asking whether they might be crucified with Jesus, on either 
side of him. 
 
And here is the most powerful thing to notice in this story. Jesus does 
not rebuke James and John for their request. He grants it. They will 
drink his cup with him. 
 
But Jesus denies them their request to be beside him in his glory.  
That gift is already prepared by God for others, Jesus says. And which 
others? Well, for those two thieves, crucified on either side of Jesus.* 
Who else? 
 
God gave that great gift that James and John wantedðnot to any of 
the apostles, but to two unknown, low-down, petty criminals.  
And what happened? 
 
One of those thieves wasted the gift. The other one was glorious,  
wasnôt he? 
 
2. Parish Pastoral Council Email Address  

The All Hallows Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) would like to let  
parishioners know that they can now contact the PPC via email.  
The PPC want to encourage the parishioners to contact them with any 
ideas, suggestions and feedback. 
 
The emails will be addressed at the regular PPC meetings or sooner 
for urgent matters. The email address is: allhallowsppc@gmail.com 

ALL HALLOWSô 
PARISH CHURCH 
2 Halley Street 
FIVE DOCK   2046 

 

 

Parish Priest: 
Fr Matthew Solomon 
 
Secretaries:  
Elena Di Perna & Elsa Waldie 
 

Presbytery:  
Monday: Closed  
Tues - Fri:  8.30am - 3.30pm 
Closed for lunch 12.30-1.30 pm 
 

Phone: 9713 7960   
Fax: 9713 5172 
 

Email:  
parishallhallows@gmail.com 
 

Web:  www.allhallows.org.au 
 

All Hallowsô Parish School 
 

Principal: Mrs Helen Elliott 
 

Phone: 9713 4469    Fax: 9712 5184 
 

Email:  
info@ahpsfivedock.catholic.edu.au 

 

Web: 
www.ahpsfivedock.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

Sacramental Life 
 

Eucharist: 

Saturday -  9.00am & 5.30pm Vigil 

Sunday   -  8.30am 

Sunday   -  10am Childrenôs Liturgy  

Sunday   -  6.00pm Youth Mass 

Monday   -  9.00am  

Tues - Wed - 8.00am 

Thurs - Fri  -  9.00am 
 

Lauds (morning prayer) is prayed 

20 minutes before  morning mass 

daily. All  Welcome. 

 

Reconciliation: Saturday 
9.30 - 10am & 4.45 - 5.15pm 

 
Anointing:   
First Friday of the month at 9am 
mass. (except January).  
 
Sick Calls: Any time - day/night. 
 
Funeral Masses:  
In co-operation with Funeral 
Directors. 
 
Exposition:  
Third Thursday of every month 
after Mass. 

Celebrating FAITH, LIFE and LOVE in COMMUNITY. 



3. The Sacrament of First Holy Communion 
A big thank you to all involved in our  
celebrations of First Holy  
Communion over this weekend,  
with 115 children receiving their  
First Holy Communion. Thank you  
to the Sacramental Team, Teachers, Catechist, 
the choirs and parents and carer's. 
 
4. PPC BBQ 
The All Hallows Parish Pastoral Council 
invites you to a BBQ Fundraiser on Sunday  
28
th
 October, after 8.30am & 10am Masses. 

 

We will be serving sausage sizzle, bacon & egg 
rolls, tea, coffee, juice. 
 

All money raised will go towards our Centenary. 
Itôs a great opportunity to have a chat with  
fellow parishioners after mass and meet your 
PPC Members. Everyone is welcome and we 
thank you for your support! 
 
5. Charitable Works Fund 
In the coming weeks, the parish will be asked to 
play an important role in supporting an  
important initiative of the Sydney Archdiocese: 
The Charitable Works Fund (CWF) Pastoral  
Appeal, our premier charity. Appeal envelopes 
will be provided. Thank you in advance for  
supporting this appeal.  
 
6. Lost property 
A gold chain has been handed into the parish 
office. Please contact the office if you have lost 
a necklace. 
 
7. Young Adults Group 
All young adults from 18 to 35 are warmly  
invited to participate in our new young adults 
group. If you would like an opportunity to  
deepen your faith and to connect with young 
adults in our area please contact Michelle or  
Fr Matthew at the email address below.  
 

Our next meeting will be at 5pm Sunday  
October 28th, Mass at 6pm and dinner after 
Mass. All welcome. 
 
allhallows.youngadultsgroup@gmail.com 
 
8. Church notices 
Please do not affix any notices to the Church  
glass doors as we are getting them cleaned.  
All church related notices can be placed on our 
notice board in the gathering space.  
 
9. All Saintôs Day 
The children from All Hallowsô will celebrate 
Mass with us on 1st November as we celebrate 
All Saints Day. 
 
 

BAPTISMS  
 

 We welcome   
 

Charlie Gregory Kennis  
Alessandro Biviano &  

Axel Austin Patane  
 

who were baptised into our parish family  
of All Hallowsõ recently.  

 

May God bless them and their parents.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

ALL HALLOWS'  
YOUTH MINISTRY -  

GENERATION AWAKENING 
 

If you are between the ages of 10-18, the  

Parish of All Hallows' Five Dock invites you to join 

its Youth Ministry,  

óGeneration Awakeningô (GA).  

Meetings will run every Sunday beginning at 

5.00pm in the hall classrooms,  

followed by 6pm Youth Mass.  

 

For any enquiries mail genawakening@gmail.com 

10. All Souls Day 
Mass will be celebrated at 9am with the school 
children and 7pm on 2 November for All Souls Day 
 
11. November Mass Offerings 
Envelopes are available in the gathering space for 
people who would like to leave a mass intention for 
their deceased family and friends. Please make 
sure they are handed in to Father or the presbytery 
before the 30th October to be included in the No-
vember Mass Book.  
 
12. Congratulations 
We congratulate Fr Michael Kelly as he receives 
recognition from Pope Francis for his 60 years of 
devotion to  the  priesthood. 
 
We also congratulate Fr Chaminda on completing 
his Masters. Please keep both in your prayers. 
 
 
God Bless. 
 
Fr Matthew. 

mailto:genawakening@gmail.com


WE PRAY FOR THOSE WHO HAVE DIED  
 

In your love and concern, please pray 
for:- 
 
Recently Deceased: 
Anne Marina Lorquet, Carmela Arico, 
Santina Iuston 
 
Mass Intentions:  
10am: Loretta Gioia & Peter Fiorini  
& Giuseppe la Monaca 
23rd: Dorothy & Claude Bellamy & Family 
25th: Domenic Triulcio 
26th: Sister Eileen Lavelle Smith OSC and Sister 
Frances Ledwith OSC 
 
 Also for: 
Eleonora Natoli, Natoli, Mirabito, Picone and  
La Greca families 
 
For the following ill members of our community:-  
Vincenzo La Manna, Andrew Ammendolia,  

Elysha Fazzalaro, Bernadette Lane, Mia Spalina, 
Sarah Galleghan, Ryan Family, Kylie Lane,  
Judith Tetley,  John Vincent, Rosa Maria Santos,  
Belinda Briggs, Anna Pezzuto, Marie Mylott,  

Mark Bridgett, Mary Davies, Maria Iolanda Scenna,  
Jeni Steele, Caterina Scarfo, Mary Pulis,   
Giuseppe Princi, Joyce Kelly, Tom Fonti,  
Natalina Denaro,  Marcello Cheles,  

Brian Gallagher, Crochetta Valenti, Vanessa Lane 
 

(Names will remain on list for 1 month unless notified.) 

 

GET YOUR COPY OF  

THE CATHOLIC WEEKLY 
 
Å Two new Saints: Martyred Archbishop and     

   heroic Pope 

Å NEW LOOK Catholic Weekly - Win an iPad 

Å A passion for history: Author writes on Pius XII  

   and the Jews 

Å Monica Doumit: Ruddock report - Straw Man 

Å Conservatives must unite: Mark Latham 

Å Movie review: First Man 

 

ONLY $2.00 AVAILABLE FROM THE STAND 

Q: Did you hear about the dog that lost 

its temper?   

                             A: It hit the woof!!! 

 

MINNIE- VINNIES  
NEXT NIGHT PATROL  
SANDWICH RUN 
Friday 26th October 

Kidôs Corner 

Piety Stall Special 
 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION GIFT PACK  

These packs simplify gift giving for First Holy    
Communion.  Featuring all Australian  
publications and including some of our most 
popular titles. Packs come shrink wrapped with 
ribbon to create truly memorable, loving gifts for 
this special time at a special price of $30.00 
 
This pack includes: 

* My First Communion Bible 

* My Missal 

* Prayers for Holy                                       

Communion 

* Lessons from Pope Francis 

for Children 

* A Blessing for Stripeycat 

Limited stock available 

 

All Hallows Young Adults  
Formation Group  

Interested in learning why we believe 
what we believe? How to live out your 

faith authentically?  
Join us at our monthly formation event for 

young adults and professionals.   

Next Event:  
Sunday 28th , October @ 7pm  

 
To register your interest, and for further 

details contact us at:  
allhallows.youngadultsgroup@gmail.com  

http://www.stpauls.com.au/product/8201
http://www.stpauls.com.au/product/6818
http://www.stpauls.com.au/product/2757
http://www.stpauls.com.au/product/2757
http://www.stpauls.com.au/product/8086
http://www.stpauls.com.au/product/8086
http://www.stpauls.com.au/product/2890


HEALING MASS -  

Friday 2nd November, 2018  
 

St Josephõs Church 

126 Liverpool Road, Enfield  
 

Rosary: 7pm, Reconciliation 7 -8pm,  

Prayer and Praise 7.30pm, Mass 8pm.  

The celebrant is Bishop Terry Brady DD  

Enq: Rose 9642 2359/ 0412 115 961  

or email: rosetwyman@optusnet.com.au  

THE JOURNEY CATHOLIC  
RADIO PROGRAM ï  
 
This week on The Journey, our  
Gospel is read by Nick Weir, Sr Hilda 
shares her Wisdom from the Abbey, 
Bruce Downes and The Catholic Guy, Bruce 
Downes encourages us with his sage words.  Our 
music is sourced from local artists and Australia 
wide Christian music artists who come together to 
help us make our program amazing.  It is where 
faith, hope, love and life come together in the 
Journey.  Go to WWW.jcr.org.au or 
www.itunes.jcr.org.au where you can listen  
anytime and subscribe to weekly shows by email. 

Accommodation needed 
A 16 year old girl named Gaia is looking for  

accommodation for 6 months in the area as she is here 
as an exchange student from Italy. If you could host 
her please email gaia.montanari@yahoo.com 

Accordion Society  

along with Evergreen Wednesday Choir  

Concert: Sunday 4th November at 3 p.m. 

Drummoyne Civic Centre 

Cnr Lyons Road and Marlborough Street 

Drummoyne 

Cost $10 includes Tea & Coffee. 

For more details: 0422 936 612 Sylvia 

Positions Vacant for 2019 
Family Educators 

Applications are invited for the position 
of Family Educator based in 20 Catholic  

primary schools in the Sydney Archdiocese.  
To see locations please go to  

sydcatholicschools.nsw.edu.au/category/
positions-vacant  to see the application pack. 

Applications close October 22, 2018.  
For further information contact  

meredith.lemos@syd.catholic.edu.au 

Spring Program at DCC. 
The spring program of the range of  
programs on offer including free tax help for 
those with less than $60,000 income and 
meet ATO eligibility; free legal advice on 
Tuesdays once a month etc 

Ŀ   Parenting Calendar including Grandparents and 
Grandchildren day ; Expectant Parents Breakfast, Intro 
to Toddlerhood, Toddler matters and First Aid course. 
Ŀ   Vacancies in the Childrenôs after school art class on 
Thursdays 4-5.30pm for 9 week term starting 18/10 
 
Please see notice board for more information 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter  

Take the time to step back from  

everyday distractions and rediscover 

your relationship!  

 

16
th
 ï 18

th
 November  

at Mt Carmel Retreat Centre, Varroville 

 

Book online at  www.wwme.org.au   

Alternatively contact Adrian and Janet Sullivan: 

on 0490 774 419 or adrian.janet1@bigpond.com  

Worldwide Marriage Encounter. 

ALL HALLOWSô PARISH  
CATECHISTS AND HELPERS 

 
Our Parish of All Hallows has Catechists and 
helpers made up of parents, grandparents  
and retirees going to the following public 
schools during school terms with 22 scripture 
classes being covered each week:- 
 
Five Dock ï Thursday ï 7 Classes 
Kindergarten to Year 2 ï 9.15am to 9.45am;  
Years 3 to 6 ï 9.45am to 10.15am. 
 
Russell Lea ï Tuesday ï 6 Classes 
Kindergarten to Year 5 ï 9.30am to 10am 
 
Abbotsford - Tuesday  - 10 Classes 
Year 3 to Year 6 ï 11.30am to 12noon;          
Kindergarten to Year 2 ï 12.10pm to 12.40pm. 
 

We invite parishioners to join  
this fulfilling mission. 

 
Please contact the parish office if you can help 

Parish Involvement 

If you would like to become more involved in the 

different ministries in our parish Eg: St Vincent de 

Paul, Night Patrol, Reader, Counter, Childrenôs 

Liturgy, Altar Society, SPaR, Catechist to name a 

few, please contact the parish office.  

http://sydcatholicschools.nsw.edu.au/category/positions-vacant
http://sydcatholicschools.nsw.edu.au/category/positions-vacant
mailto:meredith.lemos@ceosyd.catholic.edu.au
http://www.wwme.org.au/
mailto:adrian.janet1@bigpond.com


POPEôS COLUMN 
 

óFor the Last Time ï Do You Renounce Jesus Christ?ô 

 

The Three Forms of Poverty Facing the Disciple 

 

ñFor the last time: do you renounce Jesus Christ?ò At the Mass on  
October 18, 2018, in Casa Santa Marta, Pope Francis spoke about the story of 
a young Christian recently killed for his faith.  

In his homily reported by Vatican News, the Pope meditated on the ñthree stagesò of the poverty Jesus 
asked of the disciples: to be detached from wealth is ñthe condition to beginò. This requires having ña 
poor heartò. ñIf apostolic work requires structures or  
organizations that seem to be a sign of wealth, use them well,ò said the pope, ñbut with detachment é 
If you want to follow the Lord, choose the path of poverty, and if you have riches because the Lord has 
given them to you, use them to serve others, with a detached heart. The disciple must not be afraid of 
poverty, or the opposite: he must be poor. ò 

The second form of poverty is ñhumbly receiving persecutions, tolerating persecutionsò, persecutions 
ñof slander, rumoursò, ñjealousiesò, ñsmall persecutions in the neighbourhood, in the parishò. 

The Pope also spoke of physical persecution: ñYesterday, in the Synod Hall, a bishop from one of 
those countries where there is persecution, said that a young Catholic was taken by a group of young 
people who hated the Church, fundamentalists: he was  
beaten and thrown into a cistern and they threw him mud and at the end, when the mud came to his 
neck: óFor the last time: do you renounce Jesus Christ? Christ?ô -ó No!ô They threw a stone and killed 
him. We have all heard it. And that does not date from the first centuries: it happened two months 
ago! Itôs an example. But how many Christians today suffer physical persecution: ñOh, he blas-
phemed! On the gallows!ò 

The third form of poverty identified by the pope: solitude, abandonment and especially ñthe solitude of 
the endò, lived by Saint Paul in the first reading (2 Tim 4, 10-17b):  
ñAll have abandoned meò. And lived by Jesus on the cross: ñFather, Father, why have you forsaken 
me? ò 

ñI think of the greatest man of humanity, added the pope, and this qualification comes from the mouth 
of Jesus: John the Baptist é. great preacher, people would be baptized by him. How did he fin-
ish? Only; in prison é alone, forgotten, slaughtered by the weakness of a king, the hatred of adultery 
and the whim of a young girl: thus ends the greatest man in history. ò 

ñAnd without going so far,ò lamented the Pope, ñso often in rest homes, there are priests and nuns who 
have spent their lives in preaching, they feel alone, alone with the Lord: no one ó  
remembers. ò 

Last week we had nearly 40 people put down their names to join a small group of parishioners in  
Listening and Dialogue sessions to answer the question being put by the Australian Bishops.  
 
It's not too late to join a group - simply contact Ann Kerley 0408 720 461 or email  
amkerleystuart@gmail.com and ask to join an evening or daytime group.  
The Church needs to hear the voices of ordinary Catholics, in answering the question:  
WHAT DO YOU THINK GOD IS ASKING OF US IN AUSTRALIA AT THIS TIME? 
 
We have Convenors who can lead groups; you also can nominate other friends to join a group with you - these 
may be friends, family etc.  
 
So come along, join us on this journey of discernment and discussion, listening to what the Holy Spirit is saying 
to our Church at this time and be part of the action in this important endeavour.  



Sydney Catholic Menôs Ministry Network Meeting 
Calling all Men. Come and find out more about menôs 
ministry in Sydney. Hosted by Bishop Richard  

Umbers. Guest speakers Tristan Ross and Ben Galea.  
Friday November 23rd, 6.30pm Mass, 7.30pm Dinner, 
8.30pm presentations. St Paul of the Cross Parish,  
532 New Canterbury Road, Dulwich Hill 
Register: www.trybooking.com/431767   

More info: christopher.gordon@sydneycatholic.org 

 Five Dock Realty  
92a Great North Road  
Five Dock, NSW 2046  

Ph: 9713 2555 Fax: 9713 7215  
E: info@fivedockrealty.com.au  

 
Servicing our area since 1968  

 
 

For all your real estate needs ï Sale ï Property and 
Strata Management services, call John who has 
been servicing our area for over 23 years  
 

Established since 1968, the longest running  
Real Estate Office in the area  

!ÌÌ 3ÏÕÌÓ $ÁÙ -ÁÓÓ 
σ .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ   ρςȢππÐÍ 

-ÁÒÙȟ -ÏÔÈÅÒ ÏÆ  -ÅÒÃÙ #ÈÁÐÅÌ 
2ÏÏË×ÏÏÄ #ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ  #ÅÍÅÔÅÒÙ 
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Looking for a change? 

 

Discover assignments in Asia, Africa, or the Pacific 
Palmsô Director, Roger OôHalloran, is conducting this 
session which will provide parishioners a sense of how 
their professional skills can contribute to a mission of 
peaceful, just development. Their varied experience can 
truly improve opportunity for communities in Timor 
Leste, PNG, Kiribati, Samoa, and Myanmar. 
 

5.30pm - 7.00pm, November 5th 
Aquinas Academy, Lvl 5, 141 Harrington St, Sydney 

Call 9560 5333 for more information 

Come Together 
to Care 

 
CatholicCare is looking for volunteers to come to 
our Lewisham office once a month to help  
coordinate our playgroup for the HOPE program 
which supports young mothers and children.  

                                                                                                 

If you are available once a month on a Monday 
(between 10am-1pm) enjoy music and other fun 
activities, are interested in supporting young 
mums and their babies to socialise and interact; 
and want to help make a difference in someoneôs 
life through volunteering please contact us on  
13 18 19 or connect@catholiccare.org      

Mass for Pregnant Mothers:  
Are you expecting a baby or know 
someone who is?  You are warmly  
invited to attend the annual Mass for 
Pregnant Mothers to be celebrated by 
Most Rev Richard Umbers, Auxiliary 
Bishop of Sydney, at  
 
St Maryôs Cathedral on  
Sunday 18th of November at 10:30am 
 
RSVP and enquiries can be directed to  
LMFevents@sydneycatholic.org or call 9307 8401.  

Join the conversation   
Live Like Pope Francis  

  

Come to a Reflection Day Saturday October 
27th. Keynote speak Marist Brother Graham  
Neist who will explore the different stages of  

spiritual development.  
Located at St Patrick's Church Hill within the 
Crypt between 10am to 3 pm (A short walk from 
Wynyard station). BYO lunch. Coffee and tea 
provided. For more information go to 
www.maristlaityaustralia.com 

Calling all Youth and Young Adults 
Wednesday 7th November 

Join famous singer and musician Gary Pinto who has 
worked with bug names like Stevie Wonder,  

Guy Sebastian to name a few and co-wrote the theme 
song for World Youth Day 2008,  

ñReceive the Power.ò Gary also tours in his own right 
sharing his powerful story of conversion. A free night 
of dinner, music and a chance to encounter Christ. 

Bring your friends 
Dinner at 6.00pm 
Event starts at 7.00pm 
Holy Cross College, Ryde 

For more details contact Br Dan on 0428 687 808 or 
email brdan@rgcp.org.au 

https://www.palms.org.au/volunteer/current-opportunities/
mailto:connect@catholiccare.org
http://www.maristlaityaustralia.com


Frankôs Pitstop Motors  
Specialising in:  

BMW    ALFA ROMEO     FIAT   MERCEDES    SAAB    AUDI  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Frank & Tony  

Ph: 9799 7688  

FRANKSPITSTOP@OPTUSNET.COM.AU 

CARING FUNERALS PTY LTD 
Inc. BURIALS AT SEA 

ñProudly Australian Family Owned and Operatedò 

 

ADAM J. LEE 
Director 

 

Fax: 9713 1400 
Pager: 9937 2478 
Eastern Suburbs: 

9699 7877 

Head Office: 9713 1555 
160 Great North Road Five Dock 
Email: carefunerals@ozemail.com.au 

45 Liverpool Road 

Summer Hill NSW  2130 

Scalabrini Friendship Caf® 
 

As someone living with dementia, or the primary carer 
of a loved one living with dementia, you may be feeling 
isolated and misunderstood, and that your social circle 

is slowly shrinking. 
 

Please know that you are not alone. 
 

Scalabriniôs Friendship Caf® aims to facilitate  
Meaningful connections and friendships among people 

touched by dementia. 
Meet others in a similar situation to you every 3rd  

Thursday of the month, for a cuppa and activities so you 
feel supported and connected. 

 
When: Scalabrini Friendship Caf® 
Every 3rd Thursday of the month 

Time: 10am ï 11am 
Where: The Village by Scalabrini, 5 Mary Street, 

Drummoyne 
 

We look forward to welcoming you! 
To Register, please email us at rsvp@scalabrini.com.au 

If you or a person close to you has been abused by 
someone working or ministering within the  

Archdiocese of Sydney we invite you to contact us. 
We will listen to you respectfully, offer support and 
discuss the options you have available to you. 
Please contact the Safeguarding and  

Ministerial Integrity Office on ph 02 9390 5812.  

A Faith Formation Day  
ñThe Heart of a Servantò 

The speaker is Rev Fr David Gallaghan MGL He is a 
gifted Teacher and Formator from the Missionaries of 

Godôs Love in Canberra. ACT 
When: Saturday the 10 November 2018 

Time: 9.00am-5.00 pm 
Where: St Josephôs Parish Hall, Walz St, Rockdale, 
Morning and afternoon Tea Provided BYO LUNCH 

 
Inquiries: Helen Aldana Mob 0488 037 631 

Ida Krisnadi   Mob 0424 267 500 
Jesus Light of The World Communities 
Email: jlowcommunity@gmail.com  

www.jlowcom.org  

WALKING TOGETHER IN HOLINESS 
ñTo be saints is not a privilege for the few,  
but a vocation for everyone.ò - Pope Francis 

 

Couples Retreat Day 
11 November 9.00am - 3.30pm 
$15 for adults, $10 for kids > 5yo 
Please bring your own lunch 
 
Mount Carmel Retreat Centre 
247 St Andrews Road, Varroville 
 

Contact Ace & Rowena on 0414 290 297 or  
verbumdeisydney@gmail.com 


